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Rabi Al-Thani 22, 1441  

As Salaamu alaikum wa rahmatullaahi wa barakaatuh 

The end of the decade is drawing upon us and for people of my generation 
the notion of 2020 which seemed like a distant, futuristic world has dawned 
upon us. As the old adage goes, ‘time waits for no man (or woman!)’. Never-
theless, despite all the developments in technology, internet, social media 
etc the fundamental human needs of love, belonging and faith remain true. 
This last term has seen some amazing experiences for our children unfold, 
from our annual fun run through to our homeless project pupils are living up 
to our school mission ‘…to enrich and serve wider society’. In a turbulent 
time for the UK it is ever so important that we allow for ourselves to remain 
confident in our identity and what it means to be a productive Muslim in 
2020. 
 
The school team works hard to make sure the learning experience for our 
children is second to none and in that regards we will be launching a new 
book based literacy curriculum from January. The staff had undergone a 
whole day training session to help prepare them for the new arrangements. 
The staff were very excited by the prospect and I am sure the children will be 
equally so. 
 
There are also a number of other curriculum changes due over the next year 
so that we can ensure the school is constantly improving. This term we 
joined our local Maths Hub at Newport school with a view to developing our 
work on Maths Mastery. This will help our pupils to develop their work on 
problem solving and fluency in Maths. As well as developing our pupils I was 
really happy to hear such positive feedback from parents who attended our 
tarbiyah sessions. The sessions are aimed at focusing on specific topics. In 
particular, the 8 week course with Dr Mahera Ruby, developed parents skills 
in meeting the emotional needs of children. Insha’Allah we look forward to 
another industrious and enjoyable start to 2020! 
 
Ustaadh Majid 

• First day back from 
holidays: Tuesday 7th 
January 2020 

• Clubs start from: Tues-
day 7th January 2020 
for 5 weeks (Karate 
club will run 12       
sessions over the full 
term) 

• Half Term holidays: 
17th to 21st February 
2020 

Reminder 

 

By the will of Allah swt we 

had an influx of food and 

clothing for the homeless 

people to help them through 

these cold and dark nights 

of Winter. 

 

“Or feeding, on a day of 

severe hunger, an orphan of 

near relationship, or a 

needy person in misery. And 

then being among those who 

believed and advised one 

another to patience and ad-

vised one another to com-

passion. Those are the com-

panions of the right.”  

(Qur’an 90:14-18)  

 
 

 
 



Assalamu’alaykum 

Dear parents and carers  

Below is an update from the Governing Board for the Winter Term; 

Governor meetings and monitoring 

Governors met in September and December for full Board meetings. In September we 

looked in detail at the results of the GL Progress tests and the SATS results. We were pleased 

with the overall results as Noor Ul Islam continues to achieve above national and local aver-

ages for attainment. This is a testimony to the hard work of the children and teachers and of 

course parents; we continue to work in unison for the success of our children.  

 

A number of Governor Monitoring Visits took place over the last term and Governors looked 

at Safeguarding, premises issues, Anti Bullying, Complaints Log, Progress and Attainment of 

pupils as well as Attendance and Punctuality. When we come into school, we will sometimes 

come unannounced and will carry out a monitoring inspection in the same way Ofsted 

would carry out an inspection of particular areas.  We feedback to the Headteacher and we 

work together as a team. 

 

We have seen a number of new roles for existing staff members and as governors we come 

into school once a term for a staff surgery/drop in, where staff can speak to us about any-

thing. We are pleased that staff have settled in their new roles well. 

 

We would like to thank Ms Imrana Naz for dedication and commitment to the governing 

body as she steps down from her role as Staff Representative on the Board. Ms Naz was a 

Staff Representative for nearly 8 years and we are immensely grateful for all her efforts.  We 

look forward to another member of staff to take up this role.  

 

We are also looking for a Community Governor, to ensure that we have a diverse range of 

people from the community. Community Governors should not have any children in the 

school, and if you know anyone who would be good for this role and can bring their exper-

tise and skills of any area, to our school then please email jabeen@noorulislam.org.uk. 

 
Associate Members 

We are pleased that we had a fantastic response to the Associate Member positions and 

have appointed the following parents to the following Sub Committees: 

 

 
 

The new members have a wide range of experiences and skills and have already contribut-

ed greatly to the Board. 
 

 

Name Sub Committee 

Afshan Killedar Staff Pupil Welfare 

Fakruz Zaman Staff Pupil Welfare 

Ahmed Raza Khalid Achievement Standards and Curriculum 

Mariya Akhtar Achievement Standards and Curriculum 

Sami Ur Rahman Finance and Resources 

mailto:jabeen@noorulislam.org.uk


With the new Associate Members, there has also been some changes in the structure of the 

existing Sub Committees. There has been some change in the Chairs of Sub Committees, 

with Jabeen Zaidi moving from Chair of ASC SC to Chair of SPW, and Nailah Ashraf taking 

position as the new Chair of ASC. Sammy Elwardany will continue to support the school as 

an External Advisor to the Board.  
 

Curriculum 

The Achievement Standards and curriculum subcommittee will be working closely with the 

Head Teacher over the next few months to help refine and enhance the school curriculum in 

order to further our children’s academic and social development. Work has already begun 

in key areas, the new English curriculum, the scheme primarily focuses on books and read-

ing. This will come into effect in the new year in insha’Allah, with the Math Mastery system 

starting next academic year. This will compliment the school’s new hands on approach to 

science. The Islamic Studies department have already implemented new systems and pro-

cedures to bolster Islamic Learning at the school.  

The school ran some focus groups to get feedback about homework and parents were 

asked about their experience with homework. The headteacher will be looking to implement 

some of the feedback that was given to make the homework an even better learning expe-

rience at home. 

 

Enrichment 

Governors believe that Noor Ul Islam Primary School’s Enrichment activities are excellent. We 

have seen some amazing opportunities this term such as a Robotics workshop in the  Apple 

store, a trip to the Houses of Parliament, raising money for charity with the Fun Run, the feed 

the homeless project, a crisp packet recycling initiative, a visit from bestselling author Hafsah 

Dabiri, Choose your Hijab day and most recently an interfaith visit from a Reverend who 

spoke about Christmas which was followed by a special assembly delivered by Ustaadh 

Maajid on the Islamic perspective of Christmas.  

 
Open Evening 

We were pleased to see so many new faces at the Open Evening in October. Prospective 

parents were keen to look around and were given exemplary tours by the wonderful Year 6 

Prefects. I heard one parent comment that she was so impressed at one prefect at how po-

lite and well mannered she was and she was able to answer all the questions she was asked 

masha’Allah.  Open evenings are an important part of showing what the school has to offer 

and with lots of staff, pupils and governors to talk to, it is a good way for prospective parents 

to get a holistic view of the school.   

 
The Board of Governors 

You can find more information on the Board of Governors in the ‘About Us’ section on the 

school website, here: http://www.noorulislam.org.uk/content/governors  

 

Please do also visit the Noor Ul Islam Primary School youtube page, where you will find the 

recent parent Tarbiyyah session delivered by Ustaadh Ishaaq uploaded, as well as other vid-

eos.  

 

Thank you again to all staff and parents for your continuous support and hard work into mak-

ing Noor Ul Islam an amazing place masha’Allah! 

 

Jabeen Zaidi 

Secretary to the Chair of Governors 

http://www.noorulislam.org.uk/content/governors


 

As Salaamu alaikum wa rahmatullaahi wa barakaatuh 

 

Alhamdulillah the Trust and its various departments have been busy with events and pro-

jects aimed at developing the community and raising funds for Project Rebuild.  

 

We held 5 jamaats for Eid Ul Fitr (4th June) and Eid Ul Adha (11th August) at Noor Ul Islam.  

Unfortunately due to space restrictions we do not have space to accommodate sisters. 

We are looking at potential outdoor spaces in order to include our sisters until Project Re-

build is complete insha’Allah. 

 

Noor Ul Islam’s Aalimah department held monthly talks covering topics such as Hijab in 

Islam, Impact of social media, Role models and birthdays. Shaykh Haitham al-Haddad 

led Jummah at Noor Ul Islam on 21st June 2019. After Jummah he visited the Project Re-

build site and was surprised by the size of the building and number of services that will be 

available masha’Allah.  

 

Noor Ul Islam held its 15th annual Summer Fete on 6th and 7th July 2019 at Sir George  

Monoux College which raised more than £15,000 for Project Rebuild. 

 

Noor Ul Islam is a founding member of Waltham Forest Council of Mosques (WFCOM) 

which consists of 9 Mosques who work together for the benefit of the Muslim community 

especially in the borough. Noor Ul Islam led the first Eid Dinner on 15th August on behalf 

of WFCOM where approximately 250 attendees celebrated the positive contributions of 

Muslims. The event also gave an opportunity for attendees to give feedback on WFCOM 

past work and suggest future projects.  

 

Noor Ul Islam held its annual Interfaith Dinner at Leyton 6th Form College on 12th Novem-

ber in order to promote interfaith dialogue where more than 100 guests participated.  

Noor Ul Islam held an Autumn Fayre & clothes collection for HRF at Leyton Sixth Form Col-

lege on 16th November.   

 

With regards to Project Rebuild, Alhamdulillah we are almost 75% complete. Glazing 

work has been completed and scaffolding has been removed. Onlookers have wel-

comed and given positive comments on the design mash’Allah. The internal work has 

started and will take approximately 6 months to complete should we have the funds 

available. The remaining balance to complete stands at approximately £3.5 million.  

Supporters are encouraged to ask friends and family members to donate and give 

Qarze Hasana in order to complete the project.  

 

The Trust thanks staff, volunteers, parents and students for their ongoing support and    

duaas.  



  

Islamic Studies Department 

Arabic 
 

Al Hamdu Lillaah children 
have started learning how to 

read Arabic in Reception class 
through a variety of hands on  

teaching methods. 
Children have the opportunity 
to practice letter recognition 

and formation whilst engaging 
in fun activities. 

Quraan Reading 
The Islamic Studies department has 
been tweaking various  
aspects of our curriculum. In our con-
tinued drive to improve students 
Quraan reading ability, we have in-
troduced an extra ten minutes of free 
reading for those students that have 
reached that level. This is given at 
the beginning of each Islamic studies 
lesson.   

Quraan Revision 
The Prophet, peace be upon him stat-
ed that the Quraan is like a camel, if it 
is not tied it will run away from you. 
Quraan revision is always harder than 
Quraan memorisation. We find that 
children are always reluctant to revise 
so we have devised a chart to make 
this easier for them and for you as 
parents! Just read off the chart ac-
cordingly to see which surahs are to 
be read on which days. If you can en-
courage them to follow this daily, their 
juz ’Amma will be as solid as Surah 
Faatiha, inshaa Allaah. 























After School 
Clubs 

 

This term Ms Nailah ran a Textiles 

club, where the children got crafty 

and created some beautiful textile 

pieces such as felt purses and tie 

dye t-shirts. They learnt new haber-

dashery skills and hopefully they will 

continue to develop this outside of 

school! 

Children have been busy getting to grips with BBC 

Microbits. The pupils immersed themselves into the 

world of coding starting with simple challenges 

such as displaying their name and patterns before 

moving onto more complicated tasks such as cre-

ating the code for the classic Rock, Paper and 

Scissors.  

A special mention to Ayyub Mirza who helped 

Ustadh Majid run the club and was the resident ex-

pert, masha'Allah taba’rakAllah. In the final weeks 

Ayyub brought along his inventors kit from home to 

show what else the Microbit can achieve when 

linked with other devices! 









As you all must be aware the school are now working with Terracycle, a company that specialises in recycling 
items that are conventionally thrown into the bin. This scheme is designed to help reduce the number of pack-

ets of crisps that are sent to landfill or disposed of in the sea. The scheme collects all crisp packets from any 
manufacturer to re-purpose into plastic items such as picnic tables and benches.  

 
The school collects empty packets daily, our kids are doing a fantastic job in using the recycling bin! We then 
send it off to Terracycle with the help of school parents. Based on the weight of the packets we send we will 

also be able to claim cash from the company, insha’Allah. Thank you for your support with this new scheme, we 
are one step closer to going green! 

Well done to those pupils who achieved 100% attendance and punctuality this term! Unfortunately, many 
children could not achieve this due to the horrible bug that has been going around, making many of us 
unpleasantly sick.. We hope next term will be a better one and more pupils can achieve an attendance 

and punctuality reward. 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Fatimah Ahmed Sakeena Mushtaq Aamina Bhatti Maariyah Jiwani Maryam Ahmad Zacharia Ganee Yasmine Amara 

Zara Chowdhury Sumaiyyah    
Abdul-Qadir 

Hafsah Yousaf Rahmah         
Salahuddin 

Muhammadyusuf         
Hafeji 

Amaan Khan Syed Ali Ateeq-Ur
-Rehman 

   Yusayrah Tahir Abdullah            
Ibn Faizal 

 Aminah Chaudhry 

    Haadi Khan  Sophia Ganee 

    Issa Khatib  Salma Mohamud 

    Adam Rahman   



Maze Instructions: Trace the path through the maze. Help get the football to the trophy for the  

Super Bowl game. 

 

 

 

Ms Murrium, Year 4 Teacher 

Favourite colour: Pink (cliché yes) 
Favourite hobby: Exploring & contemplating in nature  
Why did you decide to become a Teacher? To aid children in striving for excellence in their academia, 
their morals and most importantly, their deen.  
Greatest achievement: Getting a 1st Alhumdulillah  
Most memorable achievement so far as a Teacher: Teaching my class for an entire week having lost my 
voice completely.  
Most embarrassing moment so far as a Teacher: Walking home covered in green slime and gold glitter (it 
didn’t come off, I tried)  
Favourite subject at school: Science  
Favourite verse of the Quran: Hard question! ‘Allah is the Light of the heavens and the earth. The exam-
ple of His light is like a niche within which is a lamp, the lamp is within glass, the glass as if it were a pearly 
[white] star lit from [the oil of] a blessed olive tree, neither of the east nor of the west, whose oil would 
almost glow even if untouched by fire. Light upon light. Allah guides to His light whom He wills. And Allah 
presents examples for the people, and Allah is Knowing of all things.’ (Surah Noor Verse 35) 
Favourite food: Chicken & Couscous  
Favourite Dessert: Tiramisu  
Favourite book to read: Riyadh Us Saliheen (Gardens of the Righteous) By Imam An-Nawawi (Rh) 
Tell us a joke: Why did the turkey cross the road?....To prove he wasn’t a chicken! 
Places you would like to visit: Loads of places, especially Japan to see authentic cherry blossom trees.  
Life ambition: To please my parents, to live and meet Allah upon His Path.  
Where do you see yourself in 10 years from now? A bit wrinkly, a bit chubbier, Insha’Allah with some 
little ones…and a cat!  
  




